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MINUTES OF THE 

MOUNT HOLYOKE COLLEGE 

STUDENT-ATHLETE ADVISORY COMMITTEE (SAAC) 

​​​​​​​
Sunday, October 25, 2009 • Kendade 305 • 7 p.m. 

Participants: 

Becca Adikes, Cross Country

Lydia Bowers, Swimming and Diving

Brigitte Buehler, Soccer
Erin Cain, Basketball
Emily Carol, Crew

Christine Chancy, Basketball
Alex Crean, Lacrosse

Haley Creed, Field Hockey
Hannah DiCocco, Cross Country
Missy Hartley, Field Hockey
Lori Hendricks, Athletics Administration (ex-officio)
Mimi Henry, Field Hockey

Nia Hinkson, Volleyball
Sarah Keating, Golf

Kasia Kolodziejczak, Squash 

Robyn Kranzler, Crew

Miriam Larson-Koester, Track and Field

Sarah London, Tennis

Kara Neidhardt, Volleyball

Lauren Orr, Soccer
Shara Robertson, Squash

Amanda Ross, Equestrian
Kate Shafir, Basketball

Tiffany Shute, Golf

Anna Sillers, Training Room

Hillela Simpson, Squash

Carol Still, Crew

Liz Tripp, Equestrian
Isa Wismann-Horther, Swimming and Diving

Miki Yoshida, Swimming and Diving

[Note: These minutes contain only actions taken (format votes or stated “sense of the meeting”). While certain items on the committee's agenda were acted on at various times throughout the meeting, all final actions within a given topic are combined in these minutes for convenience of reference.] 

The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. eastern standard time by the chair, Mimi Henry. All members were present as noted above. The following members had excused absences: Jo Jo Gutfarb (Equestrian) and Heather Richardson (Tennis). The following members had unexcused absences Taylor Hedges (Lacrosse) and Kim Johnson (Soccer).
1. Announcements. 
Committee members received hardcopies of the revised SAAC bylaws and SAAC priority initiatives.

2. ‘Teach for America’.

Ms. Sluyter distributed handouts for all committee members interested in becoming involved in ‘Teach for America’ to fill out. She welcomed committee members with any questions to email her at: sluyt20s@mtholyoke.edu.
3. NCAA Legislation.

Members of the NCAA Legislation Subcommittee, Ms. Hinkson (Volleyball), Ms. Neidhart (Volleyball), Ms. Robertson (Squash) and Ms. Wismann-Horther (Swimming and Diving), presented proposed changes to NCAA Legislation. They reiterated that it is important for team representatives to pass the information onto their teammates so that the SAAC prioritizes team communication and sharing ideas. The NCAA Legislation subcommittee is creating an online survey for student-athletes to complete in order for the SAAC to best represent the MHC student-athlete community’s perspective on the proposed legislation.
4. SAAC Budget.

Ms. Simpson (Squash) reminded the subcommittees that budget proposals are due by October 30 for review prior to presenting the 2010 SAAC budget proposal at the Sunday, November 8 SAAC meeting.

5. ‘Operation Time Square’.
Ms. Henry (Field Hockey) announced that Trustees will be in Kendall on Friday, October 30 from 5:30 to 6:30 p.m. She suggested that team representatives encourage their teammates and friends to approach and thank the Trustees for supporting MHC athletics.
6. Call for nominations for SAAC executive board.
Each committee member received a hardcopy nomination form for SAAC Spring and Fall 2010 executive board. Members should return the completed nomination forms to Ms. Hendricks by November 8 at 8 p.m.

7. SAAC Communication.

Ms. Henry emphasized how important it is for committee members to share information from SAAC meetings with their teams. Ms. Simpson added that subcommittees should meet biweekly and keep the E-Board informed of their initiatives.
8. Other Business.
Ms. Still (Crew) announced that the winter and spring Peck School schedule is being finalized. Ms. Tripp (Equestrian) stated that the equestrian team would like to be more involved with the Peck school. On behalf of Ms. Gutfarb (Equestrian) who was not in attendance, Ms. Tripp reminded the committee to brainstorm fundraising ideas. Ms. Hendricks reminded the committee that the Field Hockey National Championship is quickly approaching. Committee members should encourage their teammates and themselves to purchase tickets for and to volunteer at the event.
9. Future Meetings.

a. Sunday, November 8, 2009 (7-8 p.m.), Kendade 305
· The SAAC has invited Director of Athletics Laurie Priest to give feedback on the budget proposal and the results of the NCAA Legislation online survey. 

b. Weekend of November 20-22, 2009: NCAA Division III Field Hockey Championship

c. Sunday, December 6, 2009 (7-8 p.m.), Kendade 305

10. Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned by Ms. Henry at 7:50 p.m.

#  #  #  #  #
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